MANAWATU
GOLF CLUB _—

September 2017

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

August has been a very interesting month and it’s great to see that the weather is hopefully
on the improve now and the course is quickly drying out. With the course being so wet it has
been very difficult for the greenkeepers to mow the rough but hopefully this will be attended
to in the next couple of weeks.

Last week we announced the appointment of Kiel Stechman to Course Superintendent
replacing Malcolm Wells who finished with us last week after eleven years committed service.
Kiel, having worked in the industry for 15 years, has a wealth of agronomy knowledge and
certifications and other qualifications appropriate to his new role. He is currently working on
certification to Level 5 Turf Management and only has a couple of papers to complete. The
Club Management totally supports Kiel in completing these papers. Once again | would like to
take the opportunity to thank Malcolm Wells for his commitment to the job over the past 11
years and offer him our very best wishes for his new business venture as well as his golfing
aspirations.

Last month | reported that the Club had declined the invitation from the NZPGA to host the
2018 event. Since then, the NZPGA and New Zealand Golf have remained in contact and | am
pleased to advise that a suitable solution has been reached which enables us now to host the
2018 event. General Manager Warren Collett will now work on a plan to deliver another
outstanding event to be held next Thursday 22 February through to Sunday 25 February.

There is no real update on the Centennial Park Development to report but will do so in due
course as more information comes to hand.

Competition wise the final of the McLennan competition is to be played on Saturday morning
between the combinations of Anthony Dahlkamp /Brian Towler and Maurice Jackson/Adrian
Christie. | wish both combinations all the very best. Also both the men’s and women’s club
championships are now well underway.

Finally, the Wine Matching Dinner was another huge
success and special thanks to Vicki Worker and Rachel
Hogan, along with Kath Slack and her team for all the
work that they put in to making this such an enjoyable
evening.

Enjoy your golf.

Peter McRedmond - Club President
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GENERAL MANAGER

Spring is just around the corner and the course has dried up following a few sunny days
with many of you saying “not before time”. The winter has dealt its hand to us a couple of
times during the year but hopefully that is all behind us. In saying that, the club has had a
reasonably busy winter in the Bar & Café and now we look forward to an active spring and
summer leading up to Christmas.

One thing we are guaranteed in life is change with two major announcements last week.
Malcolm has moved on and replaced by Kiel and the 2018 NZPGA will be back at your
course. | for one are very excited to be involved in this event and my aim is to emulate or
better what was presented earlier in the year. Mike set the platform for me and now | have
the opportunity to stamp my mark on the tournament. Key staff will be sitting down this
week working out a plan for the event. We will be distinguishing key roles and when this
list is completed we will circulate and call for people who will be keen to assume these
roles. We will be looking for a significant number of volunteers and this is where you, the
members can play your part.

Sponsorship forms a huge part of this event and likewise the packages will be put together
and then released via our website and other media channels. These packages will include
everything from the dinner scheduled for Tuesday and the am and pm Pro Am event. It is
our intention to provide regular feedback to the membership on how the event is
progressing.

We must acknowledge the contribution John Garrett and Ewan Westergaard have made
to the Manawatu Golf Club Academy over the last few years. Both gentlemen have
resigned from these roles and we thank them for their contribution. We are now looking
for expressions of interest from within the membership to take on a support role to the
group and a Convenor of the Academy. If junior golf development is a passion of yours
then please consider making yourself available. The Academy is only as good as the people
involved. Over the years there has been some exceptional golfers move through the
Academy and the goal is to get more strong, talented golfers in this programme. Once
again if you are keen please call in at the office.

The range membership has now been in operation for close on 13 months and we now
have information relating to revenue and useage. With that in mind the Committee have
reviewed the range membership fees and as a result from 1 October, the fees will remain
the same except there will be a two bucket maximum per person per day. If you wish to
have unlimited range balls then the fee will change to $495.

| have two tee signs available so once again if you are keen to have your business out there
in front of everyone then please contact me or other staff in the office.

Good luck to all those in the club champs.

Good golfing

Warren Collett - General Manager
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FATHER’S DAY

AT THE MANAWATU GOLF CLUB

Bring your family down and enjoy a
delicious roast meal at the Manawatu
Golf Club to celebrate your Dad

» HAPPY HOUR 5PM - 6PM / BUFFET SERVED AT 6PM

$30 per adult, kids 13 years & under pay their age

BOOK ONLINE —  EST.1895 ————
www.manawatugolfclub.com M AN AW ATU

More information
T 06 3578793 extn 4 —— GOLFCLUB ———
j—=3

E events@manawatugolfclub.com
Or book & prepay in the Club Office FUNCTIONS & EVENTS
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Pro Shop

Hey everyone | hope you all have managed to get in some golf over the month of August
in-between all the rain we have had. Hopefully this last week is a sign of all the good
weather coming our way.

Ben managed to sneak away from our
weather for a few days in Fiji. This was
the view from his room (lucky boy!). |
think | might have to take this trip myself

Two weeks ago was the final regular
event on the PGA Tour and since then we
have had few questions regarding how
the NZ players are going and what do
they need to do to regain their cards for
next season. So below is an update on
where all the Kiwi boys finished and what
they need to do.

#1: Danny Lee: Danny has had another really solid year on Tour. Danny finished the regular
season 56th on the FedEx cup standings well inside the top 125. Danny should make it to
the third playoff event all things going well, which only includes the top 70 players and
ties on the standings after the second playoff event has finished. To learn how the FedEx
cup works and to know all you need to now click on the link over page for FedEx Cup
playoffs

#2: Tim Wilkinson: Tim needed to finish in the top 3 in his last event of the year to make
the FedEx playoffs and retain his full playing rights for the 2017/2018 season. Tim played
really well under that amount of pressure but unfortunately finished in a T14 which meant
he finished the season at 156th on the standings. What does this mean? Well this means
that Tim will need to repeat what he did last season to regain his full playing rights for
next season, click on the link over page for the Web.com Playoffs which will give you all
the info you need know.

#3: Steven Alker: Steven finished the regular season at 186th on the standings he will
need to do the same job as Tim to regain his full playing rights on the PGA Tour for next
season.
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For full details on how the Web.Com Playoffs work please click this Ilink
http://www.pgatour.com/webcom/web-com-tour-finals/fags--web-com-tour-finals.html

For full details on the FedEx cup playoffs work please click on this link.
http://www.pgatour.com/fedexcup/fedexcup-overview.html

What's Happening Regarding the Proshop in September?

On the 28t of September we have a Ping fitting day (See poster on next page). Ping will
have all their latest gear from Putters through to Drivers so this is a fantastic time to
come and see what it will take for you to “Play Your Best”. We have limited space’s
available so if you are interested in trying out their latest gear contact us ASAP to secure
yourself a spot on the day.

Just remember if you have any questions regarding your game please don't hesitate to
ask us. We are here to help!

Your Proshop team

Alan, Andre, Ben and Maraea

’ T
- 3 >

Happy Fathet’s Day

Great gifts for your
dad at the Pro Shop! V
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CLUB FITTING DAY
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MANAWATU GOLF COURSE

28TH SEPTEMBER - 10:00 AM TO 3:00 PM
PLEASE CONTACT THE PRO SHOP TO MAKE A BOOKING.
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TO SAY THANK YOU FOR TRUSTING

YOUR GAME TO PRO V1, PURCHASE

3 DOZEN PRO V1 OR PRO Vix" AND
RECEIVE 1 DOZEN FREE.

#1ball in golf"

Includes complimentary personalisation
Limit of 1 free dozen per customer * 5-6 week lead-time*

LOYALTY REWARDED
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MCDONALD’S
‘. MANAWATU GOLF CLUB

2017 JUNIOR OPENE™
SUNDAY 1st October g=8&

EST. 1895

MANAWATU

—— GOLF CLUB ——
-

ENTRY FEE ONLY $25 AND INCLUDES:
MCDONALDS LUNCH AND DRINK
GREAT PRIZES AND TROPHIES SPONSORED BY COBRA PUMA GOLF
9 HOLE AND 18 HOLE STABLEFORD DIVISIONS
18 HOLE GROSS DIVISION

9 HOLE NON-HANDICAP DIVISIONS
2 N\

Entriesto «
wwwmanawatugolfclub -gx ou aments/

100% Pure Golf
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MEN’S GOLF
Men’s Vice Club Captain’s Report

Brent is away enjoying much warmer and hopefully drier weather than we have been
experiencing recently. As we all know it has been a trying 4 months of golf for everyone
weather wise. A shout out must go to the greenkeepers for doing a sterling job keeping
the course open for most of the winter. We have had “placing through the green” in play
on several occasions this winter. The feedback | have received is that this has been most
welcomed. If you think we have had it bad, spare a thought for Levin Golf Club where they
have been seriously covered with water for the last 2 months. We have recently
experienced damage to shrubs in some gardens. Please remember you can take relief
without penalty from trees (and shrubs) under 2m length under rule 24-2b

Below is a graph of the percentage of Saturday men who have played to their handicap or
better over the last 3 years. From the start of May onwards it has been hard going
excepting for a couple of Saturdays (24 June & 1 July). You could argue that 2015 was
worse with four Saturdays washed in that year compared with just one this year. Let’s
hope that the weather gods give us some drier weather from now on.
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The MacLennan has reached the final match with Anthony Dahlkamp and Brian Towler
playing Maurice Jackson and Adrian Christie. Good luck to both teams.

Club champion matches are now being played. With all the options for communication
these days there is no excuse for not getting matches organised and played on time.
Please make sure the winners name is put up on the sheets in the card room.

Boulcott's Farm Heritage Golf Club will be visiting us on Saturday 16th September for an
interclub match for the President’s trophy. This is likely to be a Club draw for afternoon
players.

With the course closed September 22-24 for the Devil's Own tournament a bus trip for
men has been organised for Saturday 23rd to Paraparaumu Beach Golf club. An online
booking form will be opened for this.

Good luck for the boys and girls completing at the New Zealand U1gs being played at
Hastings from the 6st to 8th of September.

Richard Shaw
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WOMEN'’S GOLF

Club Captain’s Report

Things are warming up and hopefully the rain has gone for a while. Unfortunately the
course hasn’t coped with all this weather and we have had placing through the green for
a short time.

Our Championship Matches are underway as are some of our other matches and great
to see everyone getting on with them.

We are still playing pennants with District going through to the 2nd October. This is
mainly because 2 rounds were rained out earlier in the season.

Silver Results with 1 Round to go.

Feilding - 10 pnts

Marton, Pahiatua, Rangatira and Rangitikei - 8 pnts

Manawatu, Eketahuna - 6 pnts.

Levin, Palm.Nth/Wanganui - 5 pnts.

The last Round on September 4th at Castlecliff will be a cliff hanger for some of these
clubs. Rangatira has the bye.

District Results with 2 Rounds to go.

Marton - 13 pnts.

Castlecliff - 11 pnts

Rangatira - 10 pnts.

With Castlecliff Club having their bye next week and 2 more rounds to go this could be
another cliff hanger. Manawatu have not done so well this year but could end up 8th
equal with a win against Foxton/Linton Camp on 4th September. Good luck to the team.
If you go to the mwga.co.nz web site and click on Women’s Interclub you can view all the
results.

The pennant girls had a meeting early one morning before golf and we have sent our
thoughts and ideas forward to the District Meeting to take place on the Monday 11th
September at our club. It was great to have a good turnout and everyone joining in the
conversation re: Silver and District Pennants. Thank you to you all for your input. The
Championship and Weekend Pennants are still having discussions about their program
for next year.

As you may have noticed the table at the end of the hall has been renovated and now
has a glass top. Many thanks to the entire Women’s Committees for donating towards
this and the glass top should keep it safe from any more damage.

We are almost into our spring time weather and on Tuesday the 29th August there was a
turnout of 34 women which was great to see and some very good scores. From next
Tuesday, 5th September, we will be going back to our earlier starting time of gam. All
cards in by 8.45 please. This is also the same for Thursday Club. There are 3 more
Thursday Clubs programmed and the results so far are in the locker room for all to see.
So come and play and “up” your points to get into the Shootout.

Angela Pivac - Women'’s Club Captain
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WOMEN'’S GOLF

Saturday Convener Report

The wet weather continued to put a dampener on Saturday golf during August. At one
stage we even had hail to contend with during one of our club champs qualifying rounds
— the photo below shows how difficult it was just to identify your ball, let alone
play! Despite this we’'ve managed to keep on track with our competitions, which is
testament to the resilience of our players, and last Saturday‘s glorious warm sunny
conditions hinted that winter’s grip might finally be easing. Fingers crossed!

Not surprisingly then a highlight for the month was our
social outing to Bowlarama, although it turned out that
we’re all better golfers than bowlers. Eva Heinrich
(pictured) certainly looked classy and took out the
honours for the evening. The evening was rounded off
with pizza at Pompeii where lots of laughs were had.

Linda Hill - Saturday Convener

McKayson NZ Women’s Open

Safe travels to those who are taking
the trip to attend the Women's Open
being held at Windross farm in
Auckland.

Have a great week and enjoy!

AND GO LYDIA!
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District Order of merit event results

As much as the rain has affected golf at our club it also has had a big influence on the
Manawatu-Wanganui Golf Association’s Order-of-merit events played at this time of
the year. The Joe Kells Memorial and the women’s PN Classic held back in June were
played on a very wet Palmerston North Golf Course. The Horowhenua Open was to be
played in July but was delayed over a month due to much of the Levin Course being
under water. The Wanganui Open was reduced to 18 holes when heavy rain flooded
many of their greens.

Thirteen club members did play the Wanganui Open with Mudra Lakhani doing very
well to come 3rd in the ladies competition with 79 just three behind back-to-back
winner Tara Raj. The best of the men was Guy Perry with 74 who came tied 4th three
behind the winner Hayden Ring. Rhys Watkins came 7th with 76. Lachlan Hook came
3rd in division 2 with 83 with Ethan Dodds 4th one shot further back.

The Horowhenua Open was finally played on Sunday 27th August. This too was played
over 18 holes as the course was still very wet even after 7 days of sunshine and placing
through green was allowed. Our reining senior Club champion, Greg Shaw finished
tied on 71 with Tony Chettleburgh who is member at both Manawatu and Feilding golf
clubs. Two playoff holes were required before Tony won which goes with his win at
this event last year. Regan McConaghty came 3rd on 73. Tania Hook 77 came 2nd
equal one shot behind local Brydie Hodge in the women's event. Others to do well i.e.
they won prizes were Jason Westwood 78 (2nd Div 2), Richard Shaw 81 (4th Div 2)
and Lachlan Hook 84 (6th Div 2). Tim Berry (9th net Div 1) and Rhys Watkins (10th net
Div 1)

The next order of merit event is the Manawatu/Wanganui Strokeplay (Challenge Cup)
being played this year at Palmerston North golf Club on September 17th. Entry on the
MWGA website.
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District Order of merit event results

2017 Wanganui Open 18 holes only
Pos Men Gross Net Division placing Pos Women Gross Net Net place
1 Hayden Ring 71 68 1st Divl 1 TaraRaj 76 75 4th
2 Junior Tatana 73 74 2nd Divl 2 Brydie Hodge 78 77 7th
3 Caerwyn Ross 74 71 3rd Divl 3 Mudra Lakhani 79 73 2nd
4  Guy Perry 74 74 4th Divl 4 Llily Griffin 82 75 3rd
7 Rhys Watkins 76 73 7th Divl 6 Rebecca Hopper 87 76 5th
10 Regan McConaghty 78 80 10th Divl
16 Ewan Westergaard 80 81 15th Divl
19 Tim Berry 81 79 18th Div1
27 Lachlan Hook 83 73 3rd Div2
32 Ethan Dodds 84 76 4th Div2
41 Matt Francis 87 83 30th Div1
44 Jason Westwood 88 82 33th Divl
45 Kaleb Idemaru 88 84 34th Divl

2017 Horowhenua Open 18 holes only

Pos Men Gross Net Division placing Pos Women Gross Net Net place
1 Tony Chettleburgh 71 71 1st Divl 1 Brydie Hodge 76 75 7th
2 GregShaw 71 70 2nd Divl 2 Darae Chung 77 77 10th
3 Regan McConaghty 73 74 3rd Divl 3 Tania Hook 77 72 2nd
8 Tim Berry 75 73 7th Divl 5  Mudra Lakhani 79 74 5th
14 Rhys Watkins 76 73 13th Divl 6 Lily Griffin 84 78 11th
17 Guy Perry 76 76 14th Divl 12 Rebecca Hopper 90 79 12th
20 Jason Westwood 78 71 2nd Div2

24 Kaleb Idemaru 79 74 22nd Divl

25 Matt Francis 80 75 23rd Divl B

28 Richard Shaw 81 69 4th Div2 I

32 Simon Fowler 82 77 27th Divl 'Flg-

33 Reid Perry 84 83 28th Divl %+ R

34 Lachlan Hook 84 74 6th Div2 _ ‘

43 Trevor Shailer 86 79 14th Div2 S ===

49 Ethan Dodds 87 80 20th Div2

51 ZainAli 89 80 22nd Div2
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MIXED g9 HOLE

Due to very intermittent weather we have had really good numbers for coffee and a few
brave ones playing. We managed to get our club champs qualifying rounds played, draws
are up in card room.

Some of our members went to Marton to play in the Peter Yortt memorial tournament
foursomes. The course was great and there were some amazing scores. Congratulations
to Alva Joe and Ray Abbott who came second. Well done!

Those of us who went to the Wine Match dinner would like to congratulate all those
involved it was a wonderful evening.

We have 20 of our group looking forward to going to the LPGA at Windross Farm next
month. Hopefully Lydia performs better than she has been.

We still have a few Entertainment Books left if you purchase one. Now you will receive
two free movie tickets (books are available at the office)!

Good golfing everyone hope this weather stays fine.

Colleen Fraser

NEW MEMBERS -

The Committee would like to confirm the acceptance to the Club of the following
new members who applied in July 2017

7 Day Member — Mark Kenyon, Sam Lawrence, Campbell Ogilvie
6 Day Member - Mike Christie

Under 25 Member — Samuel Selby-Law
Tertiary — Casey Jensen, Michael Birchall

Restricted Junior — Charlie Lourie

During this same period, 10 members resigned bringing our total membership
number to 947 members. We wish our resigned members all the best and welcome
our new members, we are sure you will enjoy your time at the Club.
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COURSE REPORT

August has been a really wet month with the rainfall being well up there. The course
has held up well with a few wet patches out there roped off. | hope all that have
qualified are happy with their results in trying conditions & the greenkeepers wish you
well in your matches.

Greens have great cover, were solid tined for aeration as well as usual maintenance
program applied. They will be verti-cut & topdressed in the coming weeks as well as
having the height lowered as we move towards the warmer conditions. Tees and
surrounds have been fertilised and have got a good dense cover of grass. They will
have on-going maintenance which will include dethatching & aerating to allow them to
cope with the increased traffic as the weather improves.

As usual, please continue to repair pitch marks & divots as we appreciate your efforts
to assist us in keeping the course in awesome condition. Enjoy your golf out there &
here’s hoping the worst of the wintery weather is behind us, bring on daylight saving!!

FOOD FOR THOUGHT:

An interesting project was performed by a writer in one of the golf magazines | read
recently. He got a higher handicapper to play from the forward tees on a course
similar to ours which offered several options of tees to play from. The idea was to see
how far forward they had to go before they managed to shoot a par round. If you
haven't tried the forward tees on our course this might be a good time to try them &
challenge yourself to shoot par & experience the feeling the pro’s get!

Happy Golfing

Kiel Stechman

RANGE MEMBERSHIP

Individuals $295 per year

Couples $445 per year

Maximum of 2 buckets of balls per day

For more information,
T&C’s or to sign up please
see the office team!
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RULES CORNER

This month | will cover the correct procedure(s) a player is obliged to follow when taking
relief from immovable obstructions. | also wish to make some comments relative to the
correct procedure when seeking relief from casual water on a putting green.

Immovable Obstructions

In the Definitions section of the Rules of Golf, obstructions are defined as anything
artificial, including the artificial surfaces and sides of roads and paths and manufactured ice
except:

a) Objects defining out of bounds such as walls, fences, stakes and railings

b) Any part of an immovable artificial object that is out of bounds

c) Any construction declared by the Committee to be an integral part of the course.

If an obstruction cannot be easily moved, it is deemed to be an immovable obstruction.
Examples of immovable obstructions on our course include all tee signs, the refuse
containers, sprinkler heads, pump house and external piping on hole 3, all formed paths, the
roadway across hole g, the shelter adjacent to the 10th tee, tree stakes, planted trees under
2 club lengths in height (local rule), drinking fountains. Note: stakes defining out of bounds
are not immovable (or movable) obstructions and must never be removed by players prior
to making a stroke!!

Under Rule 24-2, through the green, a player is only entitled to penalty free relief if the
obstruction causes interference to the player’s stance or area of intended swing — note a
player is not entitled to penalty free relief if the obstruction does not interfere with stance
or swing but intervenes on his/her line of play.

Relief

Through the green, a player may take relief from interference by an immovable obstruction
as follows:

The player must firstly identify the nearest point of relief — this is the nearest point not
nearer the hole where a ball could be placed which provides relief from the interference by
the obstruction ie the player can take a stance and with the club intended to be used for
the next stoke from this place, the area of the proposed swing is free from interference by
the obstruction. Secondly, having found this “nearest point of relief” the player is entitled
to drop the ball within 1 club length of this point (not nearer the hole, avoiding
interference by the obstruction, not in a hazard and not on a putting green). The 1 club
length arc can be measured with any club. It is important that players study and understand
this relief procedure as it applies to other relief situations such as relief from abnormal
ground conditions eg, GUR and casual water.

The following diagram illustrates the term “nearest point of relief” in Rules 24-2
(Immovable obstruction) and 25-1 (abnormal ground condition) in the case of a right-
handed player. The arrow indicates the direction of play.
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RULES CORNER CONT...

pi [BI Directionof play ~ B1 = position of ball on road, or in
O 1 Right-handed player oround under repair (GUR), etc.
%2 - P2 P1 = nearest point of relief for ball at
e® B1
ROAD P1 shaded area = area w_ithin which
OR ball to be dropped, radius of one
GUR club-length from P1, measured with
any club

B2 = position of ball on road, or in ground under repair (GUR), etc.

Feet = notional stance required to play at P2 with club with which player would expect to
play the stroke

P2 = nearest point of relief for ball at B2

P2 shaded area = area within which ball to be dropped, radius of one club-length from P2,
measured with any club

Note: The player must find the nearest point of relief — there is no option of selecting the
more favourable side of the obstruction or abnormal ground condition. It is possible that
the area of free relief may not be very attractive — steep slope, long grass, bushes etc, but if
the player opts to take relief, there is no alternative.

When is a player not entitled to free relief from an obstruction?

A player may not take relief under Rule 24 if

a) Interference by anything other than the obstruction makes the stroke clearly
impracticable or

b) Interference by an obstruction would only occur through use of a clearly unreasonable
stroke or an unnecessarily abnormal stance, swing or direction of play

Casual water on the putting green
This issue is very topical considering the trying conditions encountered during the first
qualifying round for the club championships, especially during the afternoon round. Mid
round for most, a very heavy shower (including hail) left most greens with significant
surface water. Clearly, many players were unclear as to what relief they were entitled to
during the remainder of their round.

What relief is available?

If your ball is on the putting green and there is casual water between your ball and the hole,
you are entitled to move your ball to the nearest point of relief that is not in a hazard or,
if complete relief is not possible, to the nearest spot equidistant from the hole that
provides maximum available relief. NOTE: The nearest point of relief or maximum
available relief may be off the green!!

Note also that there is no relief from casual water on a putting green if your ball is off the
green.

During the qualifying round | observed clear evidence that some players had used bunker
rakes to squeegee water from their intended line of putt - this a clear breach of Rule 13-2
and players that did this were subject to a 2 stroke penalty on each hole that they used
rakes in this manner and potentially subsequent disqualification for returning a false
scorecard. While | appreciate how frustrating and difficult the conditions were for all
players, those players that infringed should be aware of the potentially serious

consequences.
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Hokowhitu Café & Bar

News from the Hokowhitu Café and Bar.....

Special welcome to two new staff
members.

Phil (left) is from Wales but moved to NZ
two years ago. He has met a lovely Kiwi
girl and they are getting married in the
New Year

Calum (right) is a student at Massey
University. He is studying a triple degree
in Computer science, Business studies
and Psychology. He is originally from
Derbyshire but moved out to NZ 7 years
ago with his family

Both of the new guys are keen to get out onto the course and play some golf!

Daylight Saving!

First day of spring is Saturday 23™
September

Don’t forget to spring your
clocks forward on Sunday 24t
September for Daylight Savings!
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BOOK NOW FOR YOUR

Christmas
Function

AT THE MANAWATU GOLF CLUB

8 &2 S OPg

Lunch and Dinner
bookings available

FOR $65 PER PERSON YOU WILL RECEIVE*

A fun group golf activity
Finger food during your activity
A delicious Christmas buffet or set menu meal
Private function room

g S

| S e o R

BOOK NOW —_——— £57.1895 ————

E events@manawatugolfclub.com M AN AWATU

More information
T O6 3578793 extn 4 — GOLF CLUB
| -

www.manawatugolfclub.com
*Terms and conditions apply = 5
FUNCTIONS & EVENTS
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Devils Own

é Devils Own is here from Thursday 21
to Sunday 24t September.
The course is closed for them on 22"¢-
24t September

What’s on in September...

4 1 18 25

MONDAY

5 12 19 26

18 Hole: LGU 18 Hole: Pro Shop 18 Hole: Starters 18 Hole: Par
9 Hole: Par Stableford Choice & Matchplay 9 Hole: Stroke
9 Hole: Stableford 9hH(_>Ie: Committee
choice

13 20 27

Wade Cup Stableford Wade Cup Stableford Wade Cup Stableford Wade Cup Stableford
9 Hole: Par 9 Hole:Stableford 9 Hole: Committee 9 Hole: Stroke, LGU
Choice

28

Thursday Club Nuview Wealth Devil’s Own Practice
Solutions Business Round
House

B woven [ voeo [ event

1 8 15 22

Devil’s Own
Course Closed

Please note this programme is subject to change. Please remember to always check and
book via the tee sheets on the Club website or at the card room kiosk for available tee times

B e

2 9 16 Devil's Own 23 30 stroke. MacLennan
Craigs Investment Stroke Stableford 9 Hole: Round 3 Consolation to
Tankard Draw 9 Hole: Par Stableford 1st Round Devil’s Own be completed 9 Hole:

9 Hole: Stableford LGU Club Championships 10 | EeeIERwIeN! Stroke, LGU, 2nd Round

be completed Pro Shop i
Stableford & Matchplay Stableford Academy g‘lst|é)oﬁr11slg1tzgl1spglgs to

Fundraising Tournament|
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Imlay Saunders final to || MacLennan Semi 1st Round of Club Devil’s Own
be completed Consolation to be Champs to be Course Closed
completed completed Imlay

Saunders Consolation
final to be completed

September
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SPONSOR OF THE MONTH

EFTPOS e Point of Sale Equipment e Consumables

EFTPOS central

PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE
SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB - Major Sponsors Below
LANDMARK NPRWOOP GRASS

H O M E S

mortgagelink ‘Bri 4
gag Paul OBrien | Sroncor

‘WVEALTF'I S‘OUT‘I‘O‘N‘S“ ‘N’ 0 ROBERTSON‘PRESTlGE (“‘f‘*f‘*f‘x\ Y
AN ¢ e

Audi

Advising gour future.
SOLAR ENERGY Manawatu's Largest

=S Solar Prowder ; e J 1 :
& Manawatu Toyota SolarProvider 77 | M
ELECTRICAL SOLUTIONS 06 357 0405 P R I N T S O L U T I O N S

mcnae.co.nz

Manawatu@ @ FUJI Xerox ')

FMG STEECLDF(DRT HIGGINS. CRAIGS

Advice & Insurance

o
(CcompuTercare %t FORSYTH BARR é BAYLEYS

Investment Advice yodafone

«zZ» Courtesy Ford “p~ RUELHEITEIIN BN EFTPOS ce ntrhl ,’

conTel Mercedes-Benz Wellington ~/ Mercedes-Benz rRAcaR'p

Total Communication Solutions = '
IHYDRAULICS// /EQUIPMENT |
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